Written Testimony submitted to the
House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development Committee.
Regarding SB 149

Chairman Marvin Kleeb and committee members

I am writing in strong support of Drug Testing for Welfare Recipients, Unemployment
Recipients, and people who were hurt on the job while using drugs. We are
manufacturers of Residential Kitchen Cabinets and ship all over the USA. We have 180
employees and are in the process of adding 15 right away. We Pre-employment Test,
Random Test, and Post Accident test. We do very little Random because the
Unemployment Law does not presently withhold Benefits from employees who have
failed a Random Test. Failing a Random test is an Is a license to steal from your
employer and the taxpayers of our state.

Our opinion is that any type of benefit should be for people who are unemployed or on
welfare through no fault of their own. It is an insult to people who are trying to help
themselves and to the taxpayers who are footing the bills and whose taxes are helping

support the drug traffic in this country.

If you have any questions you may call me at 800-247-9105 and I will attempt to answer
them.. - '

E.F. “Sonny” ZetmeirPresident

Grandview Products
Box 874 Parsons, Kansas 67357



